May 2022

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:

We are so thankful to serve a Risen Saviour! “He Lives, He Lives, Christ Jesus lives today! He walks
with me and talks with me along life’s narrow way.”

We have been busy on the road preaching meetings in Georgia, Alabama, and Virginia since we last
wrote, and praise the Lord for safety during our travels. We also have been busy with several
departure interviews, planning for upcoming meetings at the home office, along with the day to day
work.

Macedenia News

We are glad to have our son Jason coming to work in the office. He will continue to serve as the Far
North Director as well as begin training with me. 1 plan to continue as the Assistant Director for the
next few years, but both Dr. Caudill and I believe it is only prudent to have a man trained and ready to
step in when the time comes for me to step down from this position. Whenever the time comes for us
to step out of this position, our plans are to continue with Macedonia encouraging churches for
missions and to work with our missionaries where we can be of help and service, just as we do now.
Along with that, we desire to help struggling churches where we may be needed. We are not retiring,
but looking ahead to what the Lord has for Macedonia, for Karen and me.

Jason, Amanda, and their sons faithfully have served with Macedonia for over 25 years serving in
Africa, St. Lucia, and now in Canada for the past 17 years. 1 know that the Lord will continue to
greatly use him here. His years of experience in church planting and pastoring in foreign countries
and in different cultures and languages will be a great asset to the missionaries. Just as it is with all of
the men who work here in the home office, he will not receive a salary, but will need monthly support.

Celetnating 50 Yeans of Maviiage

Karen and I celebrated our 50th Wedding Anniversary on April 28th. We are so blessed by God with
health and strength and with a wonderful family that has stood behind us all these years! God is using
our son and daughter and their children in so many ways! How wonderful it is to see them coming
along in the faith and serving God and being used in God’s service! 3 John 1:4 “I have no greater joy
than to hear that my children walk in truth.”

Thank you to each one who sent us cards and gifts for Karen’s birthday and our anniversary! We
count it a privilege to be a part of the work of the Lord and ask you to continue to pray for us and
support us. We appreciate your faithful prayers and support.

In His Service,
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Dean and Karen Hamby




